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October 22, 2007


To:
Kathleen McGinty


Secretary

From:
Susan M. Wilson

Executive Director
Re:
Follow-ups to CAC Meetings

Date:
October 22, 2007

The follow-up items resulting from Council’s monthly meetings are provided below as a mechanism to better track issues and commitments.  Requests from previous meetings that remain unresolved are also included; current notations and comments are italicized.  Please note that distribution of materials for CAC’s meeting on November 13, 2007, is scheduled for November 2, 2007.
From the October 2007 regional meeting:

· Council heard from numerous testifiers whose perception of DEP’s process and attitude at the August 28 hearing on the Shaffer Mountain proposal was very negative.  We often hear from citizens that DEP is more sensitive to industry than to the individual, and is concerned only with meeting the needs of the regulated community to the exclusion of the general public for whom the environment is being protected. DEP needs to take the concerns raised under careful consideration as it reviews the proposal and considers permit applications and conditions.

Council was troubled to observe how divisive this proposal has become and to learn that no effort has been made to bring the applicant and the opponents together to discuss the various concerns and possible alternatives.  While it is late in the process, many council members as well as the testifiers felt that it would be prudent to get the applicant, concerned citizens and the department together for a facilitated discussion.  DEP must address issues related to communication and mistrust.  Council would be willing to meet with the department regarding the possibility of arranging a meeting, identifying a potential facilitator, etc.  

Council will be looking at the wind-related information provided and making recommendations on statewide approaches to better handling such proposals.

From the July 2007 meeting:

· In early July, Council sent a letter to Deputy Secretary Myers recommending that the Department take more time to consider the best way to improve the 537 program.  Council has offered to work with the Sewage Advisory Committee and the Department in putting together and implementing a public input plan to solicit input from a broad range of stakeholders.  Council will continue to work on this issue.
From the May 2007 meeting:

· At the April meeting, we had requested a copy of the existing protocol used for interagency coordination and communication when assessing potential health impacts from an environmental incident or contamination.  It is our understanding that protocols for communication and coordination between the Department of Environmental Protection and DOH are in the process of being negotiated via a Memorandum of Agreement (MOA).  A former Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between the agencies, which outlined protocols for coordination at hazardous waste sites, expired in 2002.  We respectfully request a copy when it is available, the conditions under which it will be triggered, and an explanation of how the protocols and procedures will improve communication and coordination among pertinent agencies and communication with the interested public.

Thank you for your attention to these matters.  If you have any questions, please contact Sue Wilson at 787-4527.

cc:
B. Sexton


J. Powers


K. Heffner


C. Simeone
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